MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
DISABILITIES ADVISORY BOARD
NORTH MESA SENIOR CENTER

Friday, January 5, 2018 at 10:30 AM

Voting Members Present: Don Neighbors

Deborah Pinching
Machell Tackett
Brenda Wiedenmann

Voting Members Absent: Bob Brown
Tom Kirby
Ex-Officio Members Present: Randy Galindo
Ex-Officio Members Absent: None
Others Present: Jerry Remler
1. ROLL CALL OF VOTING MEMBERS AND DETERMINATION OF QUORUM:

Meeting was called to order by Mr. Neighbors. It was determined there was a
quorum.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

Ms. Pinching motioned to approve the agenda. Ms. Tackett seconded the motion.
The vote was as follows: Yes — Neighbors, Pinching, Tackett, Wiedenmann; No —
None.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM REGULAR MEETING:

Ms. Pinching motioned to approve the minutes from the December 1, 2017 meeting.
Ms. Wiedenmann seconded the motion. The vote was a follows: Yes - Neighbors,
Pinching, Tackett, VWWiedenmann; No — None.

DISCUSSION OF CITY ACCESSIBILITY ISSUES:

Mr. Neighbors informed the board that he had spoken with Mr. Brown and asked
him if he was still interested in being a member of the Disability Board. Mr. Brown let
him know that at this time he will not be able to serve on the board.

Mr. Brown also let Mr. Neighbors know that he was not pleased with the process it
took to get on the board. He said it took about six months before it was finally
processed and approved by City Council.



Mr. Neighbors indicated that he will get with the Mayor’s office the next time the
Board wants to appoint someone that way he can see how it works.

Mr. Neighbors said that at Carlsbad Physical Therapy, the parking block, which is
about 3.5’ to 4’from the curb, makes the cars stick out too far in the street. He is not
sure what will work best, but wants Mr. Cass to either move it or take it out
completely.

Mr. Neighbors let the board know that the builder for the subdivision on Church St.
and Happy Valley Road had put in a request for a variance on sidewalks. The City
Administrator denied the variance. Mr. Neighbors suggested that all members of the
board keep an eye on any new subdivisions to make sure that they are complying
with ADA rules and regulations.

ADJOURMENT:

With no further discussion, Mr. Neighbors motioned to adjourn the meeting. Ms.
Tackett seconded the motion.
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